
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 28, 2018 
 
To the Honorable Members of 
The Illinois House of Representatives, 
100th General Assembly: 
 
Today I veto House Bill 768 from the 100th General Assembly, which would 
eliminate a route for charter school applicants and operators to appeal denial or 
closure decisions made by their local school boards.  
 
This legislation would deny charter school applicants and operators the right to 
appeal local school board decisions through the Charter School Commission, 
instead sending every appeal to the judicial system. Furthermore, it would strip 
the Charter School Commission of responsibilities that are rightfully under its 
jurisdiction as a check on local school board decisions. The Commission has only 
approved 6 out of 48 appeals since its inception in 2011, and has a track record of 
careful consideration of what is best for students within local contexts, as it is 
statutorily bound to do. Further, the decisions of the Commission are already 
judicially reviewable. Current law provides applicants a second venue before 
turning to the courts.  
 
The Charter School Commission is more well-equipped to facilitate the appeals 
process than local courts, and should continue to be empowered with the charge of 
ensuring that all Illinois children have access to a high-quality education.  
 
Therefore, pursuant to Section 9(b) of Article IV of the Illinois Constitution of 
1970, I hereby return House Bill 768, entitled “AN ACT concerning education”, 
with the foregoing objections, vetoed in its entirety. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Bruce Rauner 
GOVERNOR 



 


